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Board Members 

January 2009 through 
December 2010 

Sue Holley, President 
Phone:  904-612-2398 (Cell) 
904-399-3119 X-139 (Wk) 

 
Bill Baisden, Past Pres. 
Phone:  904-373-0237 

 
Lee LaComb, V. Pres. 

Phone:  904-655-8445 Cell    
 

Joel Holley, Treasurer 
Phone: 904-631-4357 (Cell) 
904-399-3119 X-126 (Wk) 

 
Barbara Bobbitt, Librarian 

Phone:  904-733-8040 (Hm) 
904-742-5506 (Cell) 

   
Elaine Palmer, Show Chair 
Phone:  904-268-5550 (Hm) 

904-699-0863 (Cell) 
 

Anne Knight  
Sunshine Committee 

Phone:  904-354-6421 (Hm) 
904-318-3239 (Cell) 

Cloverleaf Chatter 
Depress ion Glass  Club of  Northeast  Florida,  Inc .  

MARCH MEETING REPORT 
 

We had a total member count of 38 and 2 guests, Jessie and Clyde Hallman, at the March 
22, 2010 DGC meeting.     
 

The minutes of the February 22, 2010 meeting were approved as published in the March 
newsletter.  The financial report was approved as presented.  Joel also reminded 
everyone that membership renewals are due before March 31 to remain in current 
membership, unless you joined at or since the October show.  Membership forms were 
made available at the meeting and are available on our website at 
www.depressionglassclubjax.com on the MEMBERSHIP page. 
 

Lee LaComb provided a report on the field trip for the glass blowing demonstration for 
Saturday, February 27, and advised that the glass blowers, Bill and John Slade, will be 
vendors at the March 27 art festival in San Marco.  She also reminded members that 
Rose Jackson will donate the proceeds for purchase of the flowers for tonight’s program, 
to the club (thank you, Rose...your program was awesome and my flowers still look 
beautiful on my table at home!).  As part of the program, Sue Holley displayed a 
selection of Depression and other collectible vases and flower frogs, and showed a 
Channel 29 video interview that she, Lee LaComb and Rose Jackson participated in on 
March 8.    

Members were advised that C.W. “Pete” Rockhill has had surgery and that Carolann 
Essex’ mother had fallen, and both need to be remembered in our thoughts and  prayers.   
If you would like to send a card or call: 
 

 C.W. “Pete” Rockhill   Carolann Essex   
 1221 Miramar Avenue 288 Arora Blvd. 
 Jacksonville, FL  32207  Orange Park, FL 32073  
 904-398-2276    904-375-0090   
 

If you or someone you know needs to be remembered in our thoughts and prayers, please 
contact Anne Knight at 904-354-6421 or 904-318-3239 
Please note on the events schedule (top of page 4) that the May annual picnic has been 
rescheduled to Saturday, May 15, 2010. Additional details will be available at the April 
meeting, on our website, and with your reminder notice the first week of May.  
 

We look forward to seeing you on Monday, April 26, at 7:00 p.m. for the next scheduled 
membership meeting.   
 
The food theme for April is  
“Salad Bar Buffet”.  Use your 
Imagination and bring your best 
Salad bar contribution:  Tuna, 
chicken, ham, egg, tossed, pasta, 
congealed, fruit, Caesar...Bring your 
favorite to add to our buffet table!    

MARK YOUR 
CALENDAR NOW 

& TELL ALL YOUR 
FRIENDS ABOUT 

 
THE 

 
37th Annual DGC 

Glass Show & Sale 
October 16 & 17, 2010 
Fraternal Order of 

Police Building  
5530 Beach Blvd.  

Jacksonville, 
FL  32207 

 
Check our website at 

www.depressionglassclub
jax.com for updates on 

this and other upcoming 
events. 



Jon Slade removes a glob of molten glass mixture from the furnace to demonstrate the shaping process to DGC members 
at their studio on February 27th.  Members braved the cold and drizzly elements, but enjoyed the warmth of the studio 
and the live demonstration of the ancient art of glass glowing.  

Volume IX, Issue IV Cloverleaf Chatter April 2010 

RECIPE CORNER 
 

 

Several members 
had requested the 
recipe for the 
K u m q u a t 
Refrigerator Pie 
t h a t  M u g u e t t e 
Hardee brought a 
couple of times to 
meetings, and she was gracious enough to bring 
it to the March 22 meeting to share.  If you 
didn’t get a chance to try the pie, I’m so sorry.  
But if you like citrus at all, and you like a nice, 
cold, refreshingly sweet, but tangy dessert, then 
this one will delight you.   
 

Thanks, Muguette! 
 

KUMQUAT REFRIGERATOR PIE 
 

• 1 Can sweetened condensed milk  
 

• 1 Eight ounce container Cool Whip topping 
 

• 1/2 cup lemon juice 
 

• 2/3 cup pureed fresh kumquats  
 

• 1 baked 9-inch pie crust (or graham cracker 
crust) 

 
Beat condensed milk and whipped topping.  Add 
lemon juice and beat until thickened.  Add 
pureed kumquats.  Pour into pie crust.  Chill in 
refrigerator for several hours before serving. 

 
NOTE:  Puree the kumquats and lemon juice 
together in the blender to keep the ingredients 
moving freely. 
 
For more recipes using kumquats, go to 
http://www.kumquatgrowers.com/recipes.html 
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FLORAL ARRANGING PROGRAM 
 

Rose Jackson, a NEFDGC member and DGC website sponsor, 
who is also owner of LaMee Florist, provided an entertaining 
hands-on program on use of floral arrangements in antique 
and other collectible glass and pottery items during the March 
22, 2010 DGC program segment.  Members paid a $5.00 fee 
to participate in the event, and were given free reign in 
selecting their flowers for their personal arrangement.  There 
was a total of $80 collected that was donated back to the 
club’s general fund by Rose & Ron Jackson.   
 
Rose demonstrated the cutting and arranging techniques for 
various sizes and shapes of vessels, and techniques for using 
monochromatic color schemes, such as various sizes of forest 
green vases with white daisies.   
 
 

 
 
 

Sue Holley provided a display (right) of Depression Era 
through the 1960’s glass floral vessels and a variety of flower 
frogs that can be used to help in art of floral arranging.  A 10 
minute video of an interview on Depression Glass and floral 
arranging that aired on Channel 29 during the month of March 
was also presented to the club members.  

Members enjoyed selecting 
their own fresh cut flowers to 
arrange in their floral vessels 
during the March flower 
arranging demonstration by 
Rose Jackson of LaMee 
Florist.   

Rose  Jackson  ( above) 
demonstrates proper selection, 
cut t ing,  and arranging 
techniques with long stemmed 
roses.  

PROGRAM IDEAS 
 

If you would like to present a program at one of our meetings or know someone 
who would, please contact Lee LaComb at 655-8445 or email to 
leelacomb@watsonrealtycorp.com.   
 

 
DGC Annual Picnic is Saturday, May 15th at Ken & Elaine 
Palmer’s.  Details and directions will be posted on our website 
and Facebook page...check out our 
Facebook page and become a fan of 



MEETING DATE FOOD THEME PROGRAM 
APRIL 26th 

  
Salad Buffet Internet Sales Options 

(Special Speaker) 
MAY 15th 

 
ANNUAL PICNIC 

  
LIVE AUCTION 

JUNE 28th Breakfast Buffet Juice Sets, Coffee Mugs, 
Cups & Saucers 

JULY 26th American Cuisine Commemorative & Patriotic 
Collectible Glass 

AUGUST 23rd Oriental Buffet Chinese Auction & Chinese 
Reproductions in Collectible Glass 

SEPTEMBER 27th Soup & Sandwich Buffet Fostoria Glass-Sue Holley 

OCTOBER 25th Halloweeny Treats Black & Orange Colored Glass 

NOVEMBER 22nd Everything but Thanksgiving TBA 

DECEMBER  3rd or 10th 
(Date to be announced) 

ANNUAL HOLIDAY PARTY GIFT EXCHANGE 

Depression Glass Club of Northeast Florida, Inc. 
1725 Art Museum Drive 
Jacksonville, Florida  32207 
Phone: 904-612-2398 
Fax: 904-399-8001 
Email: sueholley@nefsc.org 
www.depressionglassclubjax.com 

Become a Fan &  
Follow Us on  

The Depression Glass Club of Northeast Florida, Inc. is a non-profit organization.  The purpose of this organization shall be to 
broaden the knowledge of, stimulate interest in, and aid in the preservation of glassware of the Depression Era. 
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